Monica Hawkins

N B RN M O,
From: Nicholas Brazeau <brazeaunick@hotmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, September 22, 2019 1:44 PM
To: Monica Hawkins
Cc: William.McMullen@opp.ca
Subject: Speeding and incidents Hwy 94 school zone area

Hello Monica,

| am emailing you today to notify you that there have been several incidents since school has started where we
have been run off the road and almost hit while walking to or from the School on Voyer Rd and our
home. There have been incidents before, but over the past three weeks the incidents are becoming more

frequent and dangerous towards walkers and bikers and need to be addressed before someone is killed.

| know that complaints are increasing in this corridor as drivers are failing to slow and/or move over for

pedestrians and bikes.

My wife and kids walk to and from school daily taking the route at approximately 8:30 am Meadow Dr. to
Taillefer Rd to Corbeil Rd to Hwy 94 to Voyer Rd then back tracking this route during the evening commute at
approximately 3:10pm. They are my main concern, but | don’t want to see anybody killed or injured especially

in our area.

Also, throughout the day there are others walking or biking in these areas, to check mail, go to the Town
Office, School, Cenotaph, seniors housing, the dentist office, some on break getting out or whatever the

reason, that are experiencing the same/similar issues.

As we know this is a high volume area which is a school zone, from roughly Dr Fuzys Office (Hwy 94) to
Champagne Rd (off Hwy 94) then Corbeil Rd from Hwy 94 then down Taillefer Rd as well as down Voyer Rd
just past Ferris Glen Public School, however people are failing to slow to the posted 60km on Hwy 94 and
50km on Corbeil Rd and Voyer Rd.

| believe that we need to ask our OPP representatives, whom which | have cc’ed on this email, to work with us
and increasing Police presence in this area during the am and pm school commutes, and enforce the speed

limits to the maximum penalty.

| also believe that being this is a school zone that the Municipality in cooperation with the school as well as the

MTO should invest in the flashing School Zone lights that are seen near the City school to remind drivers
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that this is a school zone and to anticipate more foot traffic. Or look at putting a crosswalk and pedestrians

crossing light at Hwy 94 and Corbeil Rd to warn motorists to stop while pedestrians are crossing.

Your office suggested | speak with Ferrovial who looks after they Hwy which | did and was told by Sandra that
they only maintain the Hwy and that signage is strictly a MTO matter. | will be making this call Monday to see if

it's a possibility.
| strongly believe that we need to address this concern as soon as possible before someone is killed.

I look forward to hearing back from your Office and working with your Office and the OPP with respect to the

pedestrianftraffic issues in our area.
Regards,

Nicholas Brazeau

16 Meadow Dr

Corbeil ON POH 1KO
705-978-0878

Get Outlook for iQS




